
 
 
JULY 2022 FACT NEWS

I have just completed our NEWS article for the quarterly LMSC Newsletter and sent it 
off to Sheila.  While we were in the throws of COVID our FACT team suffered 
dramatically financially.  USMS has dropped their collection of our annual small fee of 
$10/registration a year, and left us struggling to support our website.  

Our great web volunteer, Janet Shellenberger, has been fabulous over the past several 
years and we want to thank her ever so much. Our star LMSC webmaster, Meegan 
Wilson, has worked out a one page website on the floridalmsc.org for our use. The 
Florida Board of Directors has offered this service to other clubs who need it too.  This 
is for our notices and communication within FACT and will be a great asset. Our new 
FACT website is located here:  https://floridalmsc.org/fact-news/ 

The cost of registering our FACT Club and workout groups is not a current problem.  
We have enough left of our funds to register FACT for 2023 and probably for the relays 
at the Rowdy Gaines meet in October.  The current cost to register a Club or Workout 
Group is $60. The workout groups pay their own registration fees. We will ask for 
donations in the future to cover the cost to register FACT.  

Marianne Bradley has acted as Treasurer for the Club for several years and wishes to 
resign.  We thank her for volunteering for this highly demanding job over the years.  I 
will take on the responsibility of collecting donations for the yearly Registration and ask
for the relay members to pay whatever the meet requires.  Other than the Nationals in 
Sarasota next year this shouldn’t be a big job. If there is anyone that could help me, I 
would appreciate the assistance when needed.
   
For current FACT News please refer to the August LMSC Newsletter.

Joannie Campbell  (jcampb10@tampabay.rr.com)
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